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CAP—Online Application & CAPI
· The Modernization team is requesting your approval in each of the four ways we can release the Online Application (URL) web address. Please see the attached proposal.

· The Online Application contest was launched last month via email and our newsletter. Thus far we have generated over 60 name ideas.
· User Acceptance Testing for Release 2.4 was held on Jan. 3, 2011 with the help of 4 to 6 field workers. It was deemed successful! It will be deployed into the live environment on Jan. 20.
Training: 
· All remaining SSP branches will be trained by the end of the month!
· Followed by our training, we will conduct branch visits for evaluation.

Numbers:
· Total applications submitted, as of Jan. 10, 2011: 3,717
· Total applications not submitted, as of Jan. 10, 2011: 232
· Percentage of Participating Branches: 89%
________________________________________________________________
Eligibility Automation 
· Field office visits begin this month in 5 Self Sufficiency offices across the state! 
· In attendance will be a small group of representatives from the Modernization team to determine essential requirements in purchasing a framework solution. 
· The goal is to shadow each position and capture key roles. The group will rely on the feedback of field staff to make sure they fully understand the business needs, such as application intake, eligibility determination, automated benefit calculations, provisioning of benefits, and case management

· Statewide units will be included in the requirement gathering process, beginning at the end of January.
____________________________________________________________________________
Telephony 
· Contract negotiations have been completed with the third party vendor. Site visits to Self Sufficiency offices begin at the end of this month. 
(Telephony cont.)
· The North Salem phone system was implemented with minimal confusion, using Iview.
· As you may remember, this software allows managers to see real time call statistics on their computer without having to go to the console. 
· Because Iview has been successful at North Salem, other branches will be invited to participate, pending the capability of their current phone systems.  
_____________________________________________________________________________Reminder
· The December newsletter is available on the Modernization website. Don’t forget to have staff check it out!
· Electronic Online Application survey will be available to clients on Jan. 20!
· See the Statewide Search Guide (attached), this is a great tool for staff in searching for specific Online Applications.
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